
Policy on Complaints 

 

If you feel you have a legitimate complaint(s) about this course then you are welcome 
to talk to the instructor. If, thereafter, you are still dissatisfied, then you can ask to 
speak to the Chair of his department (Department of Transnational Studies) by visiting the 
departmental office. For information about the department, check out its website by 
looking it up at the university’s website. (Have you ever visited the university’s 
website? Why not?) 
 

Policy on Academic Freedom 

 

This course subscribes to the University’s policy regarding academic freedom, which reads in 
part: 
 

The University supports the principle of academic freedom as a concept intrinsic to 
the achievement of its institutional goals. This principle implies a trust in the integrity 
and responsibility of the members of the academic community. Samuel P. Capen, 
former Chancellor of the University of Buffalo, who is remembered for the tradition 
of academic freedom he implemented during his leadership of the University, said in 
1935:  

“Acceptance by an institution of the principles of academic freedom implies 
that teachers in that institution are free to investigate any subject, no matter 
how much it may be hedged about by taboos; that they are free to make 
known the results of their investigation and their reflection by word of mouth 
or in writing, before their classes or elsewhere; that they are free as citizens to 
take part in any public controversy outside the institution; that no repressive 
measures, direct or indirect, will be applied to them no matter how unpopular 
they may become through opposing powerful interests or jostling established 
prejudices, and no matter how mistaken they may appear to be in the eyes of 
members and friends of the institution; that their continuance in office will be 
in all instances governed by the prevailing rules of tenure and that their 
academic advancement will be dependent on their scientific competence and 
will be in no way affected by the popularity or unpopularity of their opinions 

 or utterances….” 
(The full policy is available here:  
http://www.student-affairs.buffalo.edu/judicial/12rulesp.pdf) 
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